M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Maria Brown, Chairperson



Board Members

DATE:
August 3, 2016
RE:
Change Order #1 – New Haven Elementary Renovations          

BG#15-303
Eight changes were made to the contract for this project.
Proposal 1 – Change the flooring in several classrooms from rubber floor tile to carpet.  With the challenges of performing abatement during the limited summer schedule, this became the best choice for replacing the flooring and allowed a credit to be achieved.  DEDUCT - $3,085
Proposal 2 – Small areas of new rubber tile at the vestibule area from the corridor to the gymnasium.  This made the most financial sense since the contractor was already mobilized on site.  ADD - $1,694

Proposal 4R – Transitions from the classrooms into the hallways – there were challenges at these areas as we were going from concrete to wood floor structures.  Much of the transition area was deteriorated and did not become evident until the multiple layers of flooring as removed.  This provides a complete transition which is ADA compliant.  

ADD - $1,402

Proposal 5 - Increase the original flooring order to account for waste and attic stock since there were different dye lots on different floors.  It was necessary to go with two dye lots as this was the only way to procure the necessary product for the flooring to be installed during the limited Summer schedule. ADD - $713

Proposal 7 - Convert a small area in the Science Ready Classroom from carpet to VCT as this will be more durable at the sink area.  ADD - $1,341

Proposal 8 - Moisture mitigation which adds an epoxy valor barrier to the existing slab in the lower level areas.  Moisture testing failed the manufacturer’s range of tolerances and was far too high to guarantee good adhesion.  In light of issues with flooring adhesion at other recent projects we recommended a final solution by adding this mitigation. ADD - $9,382

Proposal 9 -  Credit for deleting one directional sign from the scope of work since it was determined it would not be needed. DEDUCT - $181

Proposal 12 - Add new door closers to six fire doors in order to meet final inspection. ADD - $1,843



Total change order amount – ADD - $13,109
I recommend the board accept CO#1, as presented.



Eric K. McArtor




Chief Operating Officer/Deputy Superintendent
